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The Castle Mead and Stoke Golding Action Group

Minutes – Thursday 4 July 2013
1. Present: Trevor Allcoat: Alison Ellis; Kirsten Milner; Judith Montgomery;  Brian Packer; Pat Pirie; Ann Swan; John Tansey

Apologies: Bernard Arnold; Daphne & Rodney Brown; Ray Dockrell; Barry McAllister; Jenny McAllister; Jennifer Michie; Robert Montgomery; Julia Patterson; Ray Pettitt

2. Minutes of last meeting were agreed and accepted. 

3. FLORENCE a new scheme to be piloted in Leics. funded by CCG. It will enable patients to be monitored and communicated with at home via mobile phone text messages. The FLO system will send a text message to which the patient will respond thus enabling monitoring to be done without bringing the patient into the surgery. The system will warn patients to take action if necessary. It may reduce anxiety in patients. The GPs have some reservations as to usefulness of the information it creates.  A clinical technician will demonstrate the system to the GPs and information about the system will go in the next newsletter once the scheme is off the ground.

4. Expert patient. Self management life choices. Patients to have training to manage their chronic conditions. Courses run by community expert company. Patients have to attend a courses (presently held in Loughborough, Coalville and Mountsorrel). Courses will be held in Hinckley later in the year.

5. Review new appointment system There has been a significant increase in the number of patients requiring both urgent and non-urgent appointments, a problem which has been reflected nationally and not peculiar to CMMC. There have been as many as 60 - 70 calls in a morning. Patients report having to wait a long time for phone to be answered. DNAs increased (over 190 last month). A third registrar will start in August and this will increase the number of doctor’s appointments available.  All doctor’s appointments are online and anyone can book them. In order to tackle to problem of a shortage of appointments, 5 slots per doctor per day will be retained and released three days before the appointment date for booking.  Triage to prioritise cases will be used on busy days. Friday has been highlighted as a time when there is a shortage of doctors available at present.
6. Stoke Golding staff changes and changes to types of appointments Sara started as  practice nurse replacing Barbara who retired, and in addition Hannah a health care assistant. Sara can do all the things Barbara used to do, Hannah has been trained to compliment Sara and take over doing ECG’s, Blood tests, blood pressure some dressings, New Patient checks, Health Checks, 24hr Blood pressure monitoring etc and will be trained also to do ear syringing in the future. This means  the practice are using clinicians appropriately and also helps to keep costs down. 

However this means that there is now a need to ask patients what the appointment is for so the right length of time can be allocated. In order to preserve privacy in the waiting room, patients will be asked to identify the reason for the appointment from a list. Sara will see patients on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. Hannah will see patients on Tuesdays and Fridays.

7. Day of meeting This is to change to the first Tuesday in the month to allow both doctors to take turns in attending. 

8. Patient survey This is to be undertaken again and CASAG agreed to assist.

9. NewLetter No volunteers from the group to take over doing the newsletter. It was commented that because it was about the practice it should be done by the practice. Alison suggested that a member could collate articles  and produce the newsletter with contributions from interesting patients and the practice but nobody was interested.
10. Suggestions boxes

Stoke Golding – Bernard none

Castle Mead – Brian - problems with new appointment system

AOB

· Feedback from LPPG - the future of this group is in question. The previous meeting was cancelled at short notice. One practice has withdrawn from the group although Station View still want to be in it. The next meeting is in August. Five or six surgeries in total are represented. 

· Alison asked if anyone is prepared to take on newsletter and collate it.

· Extended hours - CCG have now pulled the funding on it. however CMMC is still running the scheme in the morning despite lack of payment but evening appointments have now been withdrawn. 

Next meeting: 6.15pm TUESDAY September 3 2013 at CMMC.
CASAG











